
FCC Board Meeting Agenda
September 9, 2024, 6:30 pm, Cornerstone Room

We, the congregation of First Christian Church (Disciples of Christ), find purpose in our
life together as we worship, love, and serve God. Our mission is to be a faithful, growing
church that demonstrates true community, deep Christian spirituality, and a passion for
justice. We are an Open and Affirming congregation, rooted in Jesus’ great
commandment to love our neighbors as we do ourselves. We welcome all into the full
life and ministry of our church, regardless of sexual orientation, gender identity, race,
marital status, physical ability, mental ability, economic status, or faith background.

1. Call to Order

2. Opening Prayer

3. Receiving Minutes

a. August 12 Board meeting

4. Pastor’s Report

5. Finance Report

6. Old Business
a. Changes to Bylaws - VOTE to bring to Sept Congregational meeting
b. Discernment process update*
c. Nominations update
d. Stewardship update
e. Choir/music director hiring

7. New Business
a. Restructuring of Elder roles
b. Budget process update (begin later in Sept, notice to submit budget requests)

8. Board Report Highlights (~2 minutes)

9. Action Items from tonight’s meeting

10. Tending to Community Needs (concerns & celebrations in the Congregation)

11. Closing Prayer

12. Adjournment

Next Meeting: Monday, October 14, 2024, 6:30 p.m. in the Cornerstone Room

*A process of discernment on whether to endorse GA 2339 (2023), a Christian Church
(Disciples of Christ) resolution concerning Israel and Palestine, and the March 20, 2024,
pastoral letter on Gaza. (Documents are attached).



2024 FCC Albany Board Intentions

We treat each other as children of God. Therefore…

We each engage in group conversation from a place of good intention and
transparency. We assume the same on the part of others as we do this
work together.

We practice active and generous listening. We listen first and honor
everyone’s ideas and beliefs as valid. We accept that everyone here can
teach us.

When speaking, we use “I” statements and speak from our own
experience. We speak concisely while consciously holding space for the
speaking of others. We acknowledge the gifts and needs of all in the
Group.

We keep showing up by attending and participating with hope and faith
that we will come to the best results possible.

We rely on our constitution and bylaws to guide us in doing the business
of our church. We grant that these are living, changing documents and
commit to keep them current.

We remember that our work is for the glory of God and the furthering of
the mission of our church. We trust and know that there will be a blessing
in the end.



FCC Board Meeting Minutes 

September 9, 2024 

Present; Gayle Dee, Graham Kislingbury, Paula Moore, Edie Koenig, Dick Busic, Ellen Carlson 
Paula Moore, Cam Schuck, Vicki McClanahan, Allison Ruari, Judy Ross, Charlotte Houser 

1. Call to order.  

Gayle called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  

2. Opening Prayer 
Gayle gave the opening prayer. 

3. Receiving Minutes 

The minutes were approved as corrected. 

4. Pastor’s Report-Pastor Allison 
Pastoral Care has been a top priority for Jared with Allison helping as needed. 

Allison thanked the Personnel Committee for their work on the staff reviews 
which are now all completed. 

October will be our Stewardship campaign. 

Fall programming is the big push for September. 
Rally Day, where different programs in our church community will be highlighted, 
September 15th following the church service. 

The first Family Programming gathering will be on September 15th from 4:30-6:30. 
Parents and children of all ages are invited to attend. A meal will be provided with 
conversation and visioning by the pastors and participants on how this monthly event 
will proceed. Rather than have a youth program where youth gather with two adults,  

           the pastors want to focus on more of a family approach where families come together 
           and then break into age groups for a time before coming back together to end the session. 

Another youth faith approach will be to work with parents to better equip them to be the faith  
teachers in the home. 

Allison talked about the different expectations of people involved in youth groups, 
making it difficult to please everyone.  

There will be an opportunity for backyard camping on September 20th, at Deb  
Lamp’s property in Shedd. 

The 9 a.m. Christian Education programming will resume on the 22nd of September.  
The Cornerstone class will be working through an “Animate” curriculum from Sparkhouse, a 



seven-week video/discussion series. The other group, Faith Talk, where different spiritual  
questions are discussed each week, was very successful last year and will continue. 

5. Finance Report 

Our total income year-to-date is the highest in the last five years. 

We had a typical August with giving about the same as last year and for most Augusts. 

The fund for staff appreciation is very low. Paula and Allison will strategize on ways 

to increase this fund. Paula suggested that staff appreciation funds 

be budgeted yearly instead of relying on once a year giving by the congregation. 

Cam suggested that we consider using Memorial Funds for a staff appreciation  

fund. 

      6.  Old Business 

           A.  Changes to Bylaws  
                 We need to give the congregation a month to react/respond to the proposed changes  
                 to the bylaws. Since the proposed changes were not given to the congregation a  
                 month prior to the meeting, a vote on the proposed changes was tabled until the 
                 October Board meeting. 
                        
           B.  Staff Evaluations 
       Paula shared that the evaluation surveys and pastor self-reflection surveys had been  
                 sent to 32 church members for responses. 
                 Committee members met with the Pastors to give feedback to them as well as to give 
                 them the opportunity to ask questions and review their self-reflections.  
                 Annual staff evaluations, led by Pastor Allison, were also completed. 
                 The survey/evaluation document will need but a few changes for next year.  
                 Paula was congratulated for her committee’s work on the reviews. 

           C. Discernment process update 
     The process of deciding whether to take a stand on the Israel/Palestine resolution, 
               GA 2339, will take considerable time according to Pastor Allison. 
               Consideration of the resolution will not be concluded until well into 2025.  
               We can come to consensus on the total resolution, parts of the resolution  
               or none of it.  

              To gain better understanding of the parts of a resolution, Pastor Allison shared a 
              resolution regarding parental leave. The General Assembly uses “Listen, Learn, Discern 
              and Decide” as a guideline for approaching controversial issues. 
              She reminded us that “it is alright to disagree, but it is not alright to leave the 



              table. We are Disciples.” 
               
              Graham reported there will be three meetings in October to give information  
              on the resolution, a zoom meeting, and two in-person meetings, one before 
              and one following Sunday church services. 

             The Program Cabinet will be discussing GA2339 at its next meeting. 
             

        D.  Nomination Update 
              Allison reported that there is a committee working on nominations and the committee 
              will meet next week. 
    A digital nomination form went out to everyone in the congregation. 
                
                

        E.  Stewardship Update 
   This will be the last year stewardship will have a trimmed down role, 
             given the passing of the bylaw changes. Next year Stewardship will 
             begin a much more active role in the stewardship drive. 
  

        F.  Choir/music director hiring 
             Allison reported that there had been no real leads for a new director. 
             She has sent out letters to a couple people and Paul is looking for 
             candidates as well.  She encouraged Board members to tell her 
             if we have any knowledge of likely candidates.  

    7. New Business 
        A.  Restructuring of elder roles 
   This topic was tabled until the October Board meeting. 

        B.  Budget process update  
            Specific budget requests should be given to Cam by September 30th. 
            The Budget Committee members are the Pastor(s), Treasurer, Assistant Treasurers, 
            Stewardship representative, Personnel representative, Financial Secretary,  
            and Executive Chair and Co-Chair. 
         

   8. Board Report Highlights/Other reports 
       Dick Busic and Vicki McClanahan spoke on the newly formed group for seniors. Eighteen 
       people came to the first meeting. Attendees spoke on how they started attending FCC.  
       It was a congenial time of talking and laughter. The group has not come up with a name.  
       The fourth Thursday afternoon of every month is a suggested regular time for meetings. 
       Vicki plans on inviting speakers to some of the meetings.   
     
      Edie reported on the H.E.A.R.T meeting and the group’s concerns for 
      the people who were forced to leave Marvin Gardens, a place previously designated for 



      campers, but recently closed. 

      
9.  Action Items from tonight’s meeting 
     We will vote on the proposed bylaw changes next month. 

     Restructuring of the role of elders will be taken up at the October meeting. 

     Budget requests should be sent to Cam by September 30th. 

10. Tending to community needs 
      There will be a baby dedication for Lavelle Gerig at the Sunday service. 
      JoAnn Rachor was at church on Sunday, doing very well after heart surgery. 
      Jan Hagemeister was at the Prayer Shawl gathering, doing 
      well after falling at church. 
       

11.  Gayle offered prayer and adjourned the meeting at 7:52 p.m. 

       Next meeting: Monday, October 14, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. in the Cornerstone Room 

       Ellen Carlson, Secretary 

                

.

              

              

 



Pastor’s Report to Board

September 2024

Worship: We had a very productive Planning Retreat while in Boise this past week, finishing up
plans for worship themes through the season of Advent. Our plan is to have similar Planning
Retreats once per quarter, during which we will go somewhere other than the office to work for
about half of the day and pursue some sort of renewal or contemplative practice for the other
half. Our next planning retreat will be on Dec. 9th to plan the seasons of Epiphany and Lent.

Pastoral Care: A special thank you to Sara, Ethel, and DeeDee for providing pastoral care
while we were away on vacation. Now that we are back we are following up on the concerns
that came up while we were away.

Administration: Annual evaluations have been completed for all members of the church’s staff.

We so far have no “nibbles” on our choir director job posting. Let’s keep trying to get the word
our through our various social networks.

Education: Our first Family Programming gathering will be on September 15th from 4:30 to
6:30. Parents and children of all ages are invited to attend. We will share a meal and cast the
vision for what we would like Family Programming to be.

There is also an opportunity for backyard camping on September 20th, at Deb Lamp’s property
in Shedd.

9am Christian Education programming will resume on the 22nd of September. The Cornerstone
class will be working through an “Animate” curriculum.

Ministries: Thank you to Graham and the rest of our cooling shelter volunteers. Hopefully these
will be the last days that require cooling shelters for this year.

This Saturday 7th we celebrate the ribbon cutting of Hub City Village. What an achievement to
celebrate!

Preschool will start next week. Pastor Allison and I had the opportunity to meet and greet
families and preschool students as part of the preschool’s meet the teacher open houses.



















SUMMARY OF PASTORS ALLISON AND JARED RUARI’S 2024 EVALUATIONS 

20 out of 32 people responded to Jared’s evaluaEon and 24 of 32 responded to 
Allison’s.  The range of mulEple choice quesEons was an average of 5.1 to 5.9 for 
both of them, with mostly 5’s and 6’s. The responses were overwhelmingly 
posiEve, both for the mulEple choice quesEons and for the open ended quesEons.  
There was a great deal of consistency in the responses between the mulEple 
choice quesEons and the open ended quesEons, as well as with Allison and Jared’s 
self-assessments (the self-assessment quesEons were all open ended and covered 
similar informaEon, as well as some different areas).  We do think there was some 
confusion with some people as to how to answer the mulEple choice quesEons 
where it was mostly or enErely the other person’s responsibility.   

It was quite clear that people idenEfy Jared’s and Allison’s division of 
responsibiliEes as being effecEve and complementary of each other.  They like 
both Allison and Jared’s sermons and appreciate their planning and 
implementaEon of worship services.  One of the areas menEoned over and over 
was how welcoming they both are and their work with newcomers and especially 
with children and young families. They like the way they keep our mission and 
values in front of them and the congregaEon.  The respondents love Allison and 
Jared’s enthusiasm, love for our congregaEon, and the growth in our congregaEon 
that they have generated.   

While both Allison and Jared received posiEve responses in all areas, the 
respondents did see room for growth in working with and training lay leadership 
and in giving sermons that help them in biblical understanding or to apply the 
sermon to their own life.  They also are concerned about both taking care of their 
health and want them to ask for and accept support when warranted.  They don’t 
want to lose them to burnout. 

Everyone agrees that Allison is doing a great job and has exceeded many 
congregants’ expectaEons of the administraEve skills for a pastor.  They see Allison 
as an extraordinary organizer, administrator, and manager and really appreciate 
her energy and enthusiasm.  She has made posiEve changes for the church, 



including iniEaEng new ways of dealing with the church’s finances, saving money 
on insurance, starEng the Shelby program, and clarifying the roles of Program 
Cabinet and the Board.  They noEce and value Allison’s work with the Region and 
NaEonal commiaees.  She has created a welcoming environment for young 
families and demonstrates the complexiEes of navigaEng work and personal life 
well.   

Everyone agrees that Jared is also doing a wonderful job and seems to excel in his 
areas of focus.  They greatly value Jared’s emphasis on pastoral visitaEon and care 
and the ways he shows concern and compassion for all in the community. He also 
contributes to hospitality and creaEng a welcoming environment and they 
appreciate his supporEveness, approachability, calm demeanor, and sense of 
humor.  People seem to resonate deeply with his thought provoking sermons and 
he self-reflected this is an area he enjoys and he believes he is able to Ee in his 
areas of focus well in his preaching.    

Jared and Allison’s self-reflecEons are consistent with those of the survey 
respondents.  They both are very happy and grateful to be here.  They say that 
folks have been so welcoming and caring.  They both appreciate that FCC shows 
up and cares for the community, both within the congregaEon and outside its 
walls.  They appreciate that the congregaEon recognizes their ¾ Eme status.  They 
appreciate that folks are accepEng of the way kids are.  Jared appreciates the 
congregaEon’s flexibility around worship and programming and that people 
support each other’s endeavors.  He values the love, joy and welcome evident on 
Sunday mornings and is impressed with the spiritual maturity he’s encountered.  
Allison says that “this is the first congregaEon I’ve been a part of that I am happy 
to invite folks to aaend worship and be a part of the community.” 



Board Report September 2024 
Executive Team 
Since the August board meeting, the Executive Team has focused on: 

• Agenda for the September 9 board meeting

• Agenda for the September 22 quarterly congregational meeting

• Nominations for 2025 leadership; co-chair position for 2025-26

• Stewardship theme, timing and process

• Process and schedule for affirming changes to bylaws

• Sermon series/worship themes for Sept through Advent

• Sunday faith formation resumes Sept. 22 (Faith Talk, Cornerstone class)

• Recruiting/hiring choir/music director

• September 15 Rally Day planning

• Family and youth programming for 2024-25

• Israel/Palestine discernment process and documentation

• Program Cabinet current focus and upcoming events


-Gayle Dee 


Program Cabinet 

This report was prepared on Sept. 5 when FCC went into cooling center mode for the second time 
this summer. The forecast both days was for highs in the mid- to upper 90s. We set up as one of the 
city cooling centers for 5 to 8 p.m. Thursday, Sept. 5, during and after Community Meal in 
Fellowship Hall and 5 to 8 p.m. Friday, Sept. 6, in the Cornerstone Room. Thanks to Jerry Blais, 
Elaine Kruger-Young, Jay Grenard and Edie Koenig for serving as cooling center hosts.


In other Program Cabinet news:

• Our annual FCC Rally Day to kick off the new program year is scheduled for Sunday, Sept. 15, 

in Fellowship Hall immediately following the worship service. We are doing some consolidating 
this year, reducing the number of program tables from 14 to nine. Once again, we’ll have a Rally 
Day Passport for children and youth, with candy for those who visit each table.


• The Albany Peace Seekers are seeking new leadership and a continuance of cash awards to 
local students. They are looking to First Christian and other churches or organizations for that 
leadership. One suggestion is that a club from South Albany or West Albany high schools be 
approached about taking it over. Judy Ross, a longtime member of the Peace Seekers, will 
coordinate/contribute newsletter stories about the issue in coming months.


• A process of discernment is moving forward on whether FCC will affirm the Christian Church 
(Disciples of Christ) 2023 General Assembly Resolution 2339 concerning Israel and Palestine, 
and a March 20, 2024, pastoral letter on Gaza. Both documents will be available during Rally 
Day and at the FCC Quarterly Congregational Meeting on Sept. 22. A statement about the 
discernment process is posted on the church website and will appear in the September FCC 
newsletter, which comes out Sept. 13. One-on-one conversations have been happening, and a 
number of meetings are tentatively scheduled for later in the fall.


-Graham Kislingbury




Young Adult Group 

The Young Adult Group took the summer off. We have planned a family camp out for September 
21-22. We will resume normal meetings on the first Tuesday of the month in October.


-Elysse Delgado


Covenant Group 

Nothing new to report.


-Chet Houser


Care Support Group 

Will give a verbal report.


-Dick Busic


Community Meal 

Plates served and take outs include guests and volunteers that eat or take a meal home.  Many 
guests go through the meal line more than once.

Charlotte Smith not only makes desserts 2-3 times a month but she also steps in to cook when 
needed.  A big thank you to all the volunteers that make the Community Meal a success.

Big Town Hero Sandwich Shop at both locations in Albany donate their left over sandwich bread for 
the Community Meal.  Please give them your business as a thank you.  

The Community Meal would not be a success with the donations from both church members and 
people who believe in the success of this outreach to the community.


-Dulca Bailey


Care Cupboard 

Nothing new to report.


-Alice Newbould


Health Care Justice 

• Discussion group will resume on September 12th.

• HCAO table at the annual Sweet Home Health Fair was very busy, as usual. We signed up 33 

new supporters and talked to many more.


-Rick Staggenborg




Israel-Palestine Advocacy Team  

• No speaker this month.

• We have begun the process of discernment to decide whether to affirm the positions outlined in 

the following documents with 1:1 conversations. Response has been overwhelmingly positive 
so far. We hope that those with concerns will come to the series of meetings we are planning so 
that we can discuss them.


-Rick Staggenborg


Elders 

Elders met on August 26th and Jared discussed some organizing changes that might be made in the 
coming months. We also spent a good amount of time discussing our care partners and a list of new 
ones to add. Four of the elders will be going off in January, so it is time to begin thinking about new 
prospects and we hope to follow up with more at our next meeting.

-DeeDee Blais


Personnel 

We completed the pastor evaluation surveys and pastor self-reflection surveys and sent the surveys 
to 32 members for their responses.  We then summarized the survey results for the Board (see 
separate summary) and Allison and Jared.  We then met with Allison and Jared to give feedback to 
them about the surveys, as well as to give them the opportunity to ask questions and for us to clarify 
some things on their self-reflections.

Annual staff evaluations for the custodian, accompanist, and office administrator have also been 
completed.


-Paula Moore


Financial Secretaries 

With Elysse's help in developing the QR code for on-line giving, anyone who wants to contribute to 
the General Fund may do so on-line. The QR code can be found on the back of the Sunday bulletins.  
We are calling this a "soft opening" of the Shelby on-line system, by seeing if anyone uses the QR 
code for giving. This will give our Financial Secretaries and Cam the opportunity to check out the 
process before we officially announce to the congregation that this is an additional way to 
give. Contributors are still able to give by check, cash, and bank to church. 


-Charlotte Houser


Trustees 

Nothing new to report.


-Kris McLaughlin




Prayer Shawl 

The group of ladies dedicated to knitting and crocheting prayer shawls continues to meet on the first 
and third Mondays of each month in the Cornerstone Room from 10 AM until noon to share stories 
and friendship with each other. Our group is very small, and we welcome anyone who does knitting 
or crocheting (or who would like to learn these skills). Supplies and help are available. Also, if you 
have health issues or a death in your family, please contact Pastor Jared or Pastor Allison to receive 
a shawl.


-Jan Hagemeister


Technology Team 

Nothing new to report.


-Gayle Dee


